




















Lake and Peninsula Airlines 
December 1st 2021 

Accident statement – N9602F 

Weather was checked for the route PAMR-PAEN-PAIL-PANO-PAKX by the PIC Dave Wilder and 
determined conditions to be or forecast to be VFR for the route of flight.  The flight departed 
Anchorage at 15:54, Kenai at 16:34, Iliamna at 17:41, and Nondalton at 18:10.  Conditions 
continued to be VFR and the weather reporting from Port Alsworth reported ceilings 4000’ and 
visibility of 10 miles.  After dropping the rest of the passengers in Nondalton the plane returned 
to home base in Port Alsworth and arrived approximately 18:25.  The runway lights were placed 
out on the runway and  Dave made a normal approach to land on 6R and close in  on final 
decided to go around as it didn’t feel comfortable and climbed out and made left traffic for 6R.  
On the second approach Dave fell below glide path and landed short of the runway and came to 
a stop upright in the trees.  The wings and collapsed nose gear took a majority of the impact 
slowing the plane.  With the potential for fire Dave exited the plane and returned to our office 
with minor scrapes.        

Dave Wilder 




